
PAGE 2 — THE COUGAR CRY, APRIL 19, 1983

CLUB NEWS

Vikings Win Intramural 
Basketball Championship

Ye Host
By: Monica Shumate

The Ye Host club attended a 
convention sponsored by the 
NRA, in Charlotte, NC. The 
convention started March 21, 
1983. Our students exhibited 
various cakes and pastries, which 
were judged on March 21st. On 
the 22nd they attended an awards 
breakfast. Three of our students 
were awarded medals. They were, 
M arie H oots , silver; Andy 
Holman, bronze; and Randall 
Nichols, bronze. Congratulations 
to these three and all participants.

BSU
The BSU has been very busy the 

past month participating in many 
exciting activities. On Friday, 
M arch 25th, club members 
Lorelei Williams, Teresa Church, 
and Steve Williams traveled to 
Caraway for the Baptist Student 
Union Conference. While there, 
they spent a most enjoyable 
weekend eating, socializing, and 
learning. They returned to Wilkes 
County on Sunday, March 27 
with memories of new friends, 
good times, and greater spiritual 
depth. Everyone who participated 
said that they enjoyed themselves 
immensely, learned a lot, and 
could not wait to go back this fall. 
Congratulations to Teresa Church 
who was elected Secretary of the 
Missions Committee.

For April, our BSU along with 
the BSU at Wake Forest plan to 
host the local feeder schools with 
a cookout on one Saturday of this 
month. Our goal is to make future 
BSU’ers aware of our presence, 
purpose, and social activities. We 
also intend to go to Carowinds 
before the end of the year. It is 
sure to be a great time and lots of 
fun.

Finally, it is important to note 
that the BSU now holds its 
meetings in Room 312 on 
Thursdays at 12:30. Feel free to 
come by and find out what we are 
all about and join in all the fun.

By: Steve Williams

OES
By; Nancy Huffman

February, Black History Mon­
th, was a big month for the 
Organization of Ebony Students 
(OES). An exhibit of black art by 
Franklin Stokes was on display in 
the library. “ The Autobiography 
of Miss Jane Pittman”  movie was 
shown on February 10. On 
Sunday, February 13, “ Black 
History through Gospel”  was 
presented with many local choirs 
partic ipating . February  15th 
marked a tribute to Dr. Martin 
LutherJCing, Jr. Joining us in this

tribute was Rev. Mac Warren, 
Rev. Coot Gilreath, Rev. Ervin 
Millsaps, Beverly Howard, and 
Pam Lindsay. Especially moving 
was when Rev. Millsaps read 
segments of Dr. King’s speech “ I 
Have a Dream.”

Currently the Mr. and Mrs. 
Spring Fling contest is being 
organized. There are many other 
events being planned for the 
Spring Fling. Come join us on 
Tuesdays at 12:30 p.m. in Room 
316, Hayes Hall.
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Jonathan Hendrix stole the ball 
with 0:04 left to ice a 50-49 victory 
for the undefeated Viking team. 
Jeff Mitchell lead the Vikings with 
12 points, closely followed by 
Paul Billings with 10 points.

The Running Rebels, who were 
lead by Mark Freeman (14 
points), James Motsinger (14 
points), and Walter Ferguson (12 
points), came back in the 2nd half 
after trailing by 9 points at 
halftime. Trailing by 1 point with 
0:58 left in the game, the Running 
Rebels had the ball and were 
going to hold it for the last shot.

After calling a time out with 0:12 
left, the Running Rebels made 
their move to attempt a shot and 
thus the winning goal. But it never 
happened because Jonathan Hen­
drix anticipated a pass to Mark 
Freeman, pick off the pass, and 
saved the game for the Vikings.

In the consolation game, Scott 
Lakey (25 points) and Jimmy 
Howard (19 points) lead the 
Marler Nuggets to a 56 to 36 
victory over the Murderers, who 
was lead by Mark Cope (14 
points) and Steve Wiles (13 
points).

Circle K
By: Scott Coe

The 22nd A nnual District 
Convention of the Carolinas 
District of Circle K International 
was held at the Holiday Inn 
Woodlawn in Charlotte, NC 
March 25-27. Two students from 
WCC represented our Circle K 
Club. Harold Johns and Scott 
Coe made the long trek to CLT 
for a weekend of awards and 
socials. Congratulations to Scott 
Coe who was appointed the 
Carolinas District Expo Editor. 
Scott is now in charge of 
compiling D istrict news and 
events into the “ Carolinas Expo” 
the district newsletter sent to all 
clubs in the Carolinas District 
(North and South Carolina). 
Among the other activities that 
the WCC Circle K participated in 
was the Oratorical Contest in 
which Harold Johns gave a speech 
concerning the needs of the 
handicapped.

The weekend was not all 
meetings and hard work. Satur­
day night there was a pajama 
party in which District Board 
members were auctioned off for 
one hour to benefit Cystic 
Fibrosis. The auction netted CF 
over $150.00 in a little less than 3 
hours. There was also shagging 
and gatoring to a live D.J. The 
weekend was capped off on 
Sunday with an awards ceremony 
and the induction of the new 
board members for the coming 
year.

'ii
“ Vikings” Cliampions

Chuclc Pendry, Jon Hendrix, Ciiarles Tharpe, Kemuei Pruitt, Paul 
Biilings, Gary Waiicer, and Jeff Mitcliell.

Tournament Results
1st P lace...............................................................................................Vikings
2nd P lace .............................................................................Running Rebels
3rd Place...............................................................................Marler Nuggets
4th P lace .........................................................................................Murderers
5th P la c e .....................................................................................Alka-Celtics
6th Place ...................................................................................... Ashe Mash
7th P lac e ............................................................................. H ardwood Thunder

Regular Season Results:

W L

1st Place Vikings 8 0
2nd Place Alka-Celtics 7 1
3rd Place Running Rebels 5 3
4th Place Marler Nuggets 3 4
5th Place Ashe Mash 2 6
6th Place Hardwood Thunder 2 6
7th Place Murderers 0 8

Security Force
The WCC Security Force is 

composed of students in the 
Criminal Justice program. Secur­
ity officers are charged with 
entering campus traffic  and 
parking regulations as well as 
providing security for persons and 
property on campus. In addition 
to their regular duties, officers are 
often called upon to work special 
events such as ballgames, dances,

dinners, and theater productions. 
Security officers also are equipped 
to assist persons with car trouble, 
i.e. dead batteries or keys locked 
in car. Security officers are 
supervised by a sergeant who is 
selected after a written and oral 
competitive examination. Along 
with the supervision of officers 
and patrol activities, the sergeant 
is responsible for work scheduling 
and records maintenance.

1982-83 Officers

Sergeant............... William E. King
Senior Patrol Officer . . . .  Steve L.

Dowell
Patrol Officer. .Robert D. Bowlin 
Patrol Officer .. David R. McCoy

Auxiliary Officers

Tom Deighton 
Mike Henry

Staff Profile

J
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HELEN CAUDILL

Helen Caudill has been a 
part-time instructor here at WCC 
since last fall. She teaches such 
courses as American Political Life 
and Thought, State and Local 
Government, Composition and 
Technical Writing. Although she 
is only 29 years old, she has 
accomplished a great deal and has 
obtained an extensive amount of 
knowledge in several areas. She 
grew up in Chesterfield, SC from 
where she moved here in 1971 and 
applied 2 years to an Associate in 
Arts Degree here at WCC. After 
graduation she spent two years in 
the Army where she was a Russian 
linguist and gained extensive 
knowledge on the Soviet’s defense 
weapons. After completing her 2 
years in the Army, Helen then 
attended Catawba College in 
Salisbury where she received a 
B.A. in Drama and Speech with a 
minor in Political Science. While 
at Catawba she directed 3 major 
shows — Hedda Gabler, Antigone 
and The Maids — and she won the 
1976-77 Augustine Daily Award 
for outstanding achievement in 
drama and speech. She also 
maintained a perfect 4.0 academic 
average during her stay at 
Catawba. In 1977, Miss Caudill 
started graduate school at Penn­
sylvania State where in 5 short 
semesters she received a Masters 
in Theatre Arts and Political 
Science. Upon receiving her 
M asters she moved on the 
University of Pittsburg where she 
taught Introduction to Theatre 
and History of Women in the 
Theatre. While there she began 
work on her Ph. D. In April of 
1981, Helen finished her compre- 
hensives and is presently complet­
ing her dissertation on the effects 
o f the Bubonic Plague epidemics 
on Jacobean.

Among Helen’s hobbies are 
several sports — tennis, squash, 
racketball and softball. She also 
enjoys traveling, reading science 
fiction and spending time with her 
cat Matthew. She also is a big fan 
of Stevie Nicks, Leonard Cohen 
and the Rolling Stones. She also 
has an interest in the space 
program and art.

Upon completion of her Ph. D. 
Helen plans to continue her career 
in teaching. She eventually plans 
to move on to a 4-year university 
because of her love for the 
university campus style of life.

Helen is a refreshingly new kind 
of instructor. Her classes are 
centered around comprehension 
and class partic ipa tion . She 
creates a relaxed atmosphere in 
her classes and encourages class 
discussions on any event that 
relates to the subject of the 
course.

If you need an elective 1 think 
you’ll find one of Miss Caudill’s 
Political Science classes very 
enjoyable and informative.
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